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Sangre de Cristo Audubon Society

May 24, 2020

James Melonas, Supervisor

Santa Fe National Forest
USDA Forest Service

P. O. Box 150

Jemez Springs, NM 87025

Objections- objections-southwestern-santafe@usda.gov

Brian Riley, District Ranger, B.Riley@fs.fed.US

Dear Mr. Melonas,

On November 1, 2019, we transmitted the substantive comments of Sangre de Cristo Audubon Society on the proposed South Pit expansion EA by email.  These constituted a timely response to a request for comments on this proposed EA. A copy of those comments is attached below.

In the case of the modified EA, dated February 2020, these comments were not acknowledged or responded to in the section on comments and responses (pp 41 et seq.).

We also note that the EA acknowledges that the proposed action is "not in compliance with the Northern Goshawk habitat requirements” of the Forest Plan and proposes an amendment to the Forest Plan to allow a project-specific exemption (p 6).  To decide to approve a project based on a hypothetical Forest Plan amendment puts the cart before the horse.  The Amendment should be authorized and approved prior to the EA, and certainly prior to any DN with respect to the project.
We therefore object to the Draft Decision Notice and EA issued on April 27, 2020 and published in the ABQ Journal on Monday, April 27, 2020. This constitues a timely objection to the Draft DN and EA published on that date. 

Please acknowledge receipt of this objection and respond appropriately.
Sincerely,
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Thomas Jervis, President 

109 Daybreak

Santa Fe, NM 87507
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Joanna Hatt, Conservation Chair
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